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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:
   Robert Baldwin, City Manager  
               Colin Donnelly, ACM       

FROM:  Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services


Date:     May 27, 2013
     

RE:        SE Stormwater Drainage Project, Issues and Status           



The SE Stormwater Drainage Project has been delayed due to the following: 

1. Obtaining necessary easements from Meadowbrook Associations. This pump house plan and associated easements at Meadowbrook has evolved three different times with new draft plans. Now a new subsurface easement will be necessary to be obtained from another Meadowbrook Association other than the one we have been negotiating with for months. Easements for Pump Station Rehab, part of force main and 3 gravity drain lines are required from one Association. Another easement to cover remaining length of existing forcemain is required from a second Association.  
Status: Documentation regarding necessary easements has been prepared to continue with Phase 1 work. Legal is following – up with both Associations. Phase 1 work includes:
           1. Meadowbrook Pump Station Rehab - Replacement of existing pump, controls and building rehab (no longer proceeding with new larger pump station). 
           2. Lining of existing force main from pump station east to wet lands (no longer proceeding with new force main in SE 3rd Street). Since the existing force main is within Meadowbrook property north of and parallel with SE 3rd Street, easements for the force main are required from 2 Associations.  
           3. Replacement of 3 existing drainage pipes from SE 3rd Avenue to Meadowbrook Lake.
2. Phase 1 Design had to be re-evaluated and revised to address Meadowbrook Association’s concerns. Due to the design changes to accommodate the residents, we will need to resubmit permit modification for the Meadowbrook Pumping Station.  
Status: Revised Design Package and Engineer's construction estimate for Phase 1 should be ready week of May 27 to send to FDEP. CG&A will follow-up on permit modification package. Goal is to finalize and advertise Phase 1 Project ASAP while working in parallel with approval of easements.
3. Phase 2 Design needs to be restarted and finalized. The Phase 2 plans have permits pending the Agreement between the County and the City regarding the work in County R/W (eco-swale east of SE 5th Avenue). 

Status: CG&A was directed to submit Cost Proposal to restart Phase 2 Design. We received a draft Maintenance Agreement for the wetlands area (West Park) from Broward County. Public Services reviewed the draft; draft is with Legal and also sent to City's Consultant (CG&A). 
 

 

 

